Minutes

Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting Thursday, May 13th at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson 9:00 to 11:00 am

Present: Peggy Cox, Clyde Cruise, Dan Gaddis, Jeanne Taylor, Jim Tefft, Dick Wright

Public Works: Ryan Chapman, Dale Ramey

Public Attendees: Craig Armstrong

Public Comment

Jeanne Taylor expressed concerns about the pinch point on Primrose and the lack of eastbound connectivity on Primrose. The property owners would have to fund improvements of the former and connectivity to Magenta will require completion of a stalled development.

Clyde Cruise indicated that the morning green time for westbound traffic on Tefft is very short. Ryan Chapman will check with CalTrans and see if this can be remedied.

Peggy Cox discussed vehicles stopped in the travel lane waiting for the light to change on the 101 off ramps at Tefft. Hopefully this will be considered in the corridor study.

Old Business

1) Status of Willow Road, Phase 2 - Did everything get submitted to the CTC? What is new with the property acquisition. What is the status of the freeway art.

Phase 2 plans were submitted to District 5 on May 3. District Five submitted approved plans to CalTrans HQ on May 10. HQ was to submit plans to CTC for funding authorization on May 17. This should be on the CTC consent agenda. Depending on the bid results the 101 to Thompson segment may require other funding.

The freeway art has been approved and some small changes to the design can be made later. Due to lack of readiness of other State projects Phase 2 got 10 M\$ in federal funds rather than STIP money. Contract for Phase 2 must be awarded by December 14, 2010

The County has accepted the two Canada Property ROW proposals. They will probably be hearing from the nursery owners next week. The nursery parcel had several minor leases encumbering the property which had to be resolved.

Frontage Road will have to be completed as development occurs. Crystal Oaks would like to see Frontage Road located 300 feet to the west of the proposed alignment.

Phase 1 construction should start the first week in June. Public Works is trying to set up the preconstruction meeting for May 27. Ground breaking will on May 26 at noon at the Belagio area. Dale Ramey will get the committee a copy of the construction schedule. Resident Engineer will be Pete Newel. We will ask him for periodic updates on the project.

2) Is there an update on the Mallagh speed limit?

To be continued

- 3) It appears that the signal at Orchard and Division is functional. Good job.
- 4) What new blind intersections have been submitted. Streets added include Hazel and Lisa Lane, Cypress Street and Shifrrar and Division. We should looking for obstructions in bicycle lanes also.

New Business

- 1) Resident request for speed surveys on Calle Del Sol and Calle Ciello. Ryan Chapman will analyze this request.
 - 2) Resident request for Public Works to determine if a No-Left-Turn sign at the Post Office Exit would be appropriate.

Ryan Chapman will look at accident record.

3) Trucks are being parked overnight as to encroach on the bike lanes on the East side of Division between Jupiter and Orchard. Some leave their refrigerator engines on overnight and warm up their engines early in the morning thus disturbing local residents. Can No Overnight Parking signs be considered.

Ryan Chapman will analyze this request.

4) Proposal for a no parking zone on Willow Road across the street from the intersection with Misty Glen Place.

Motion made to recommend approval by Jeanne Taylor and seconded by Jim Tefft. Motion carried unanimously.

Member Comments

Next Meeting July 8, 2010?